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Letter to parents and teachers (2020/2021-1)

24" August 2020
Dear parents.and teachers:

In the midst of an epidemic, we have started our new academic year. Despite being
unable to meet our students and staff in person, | have still felt the excitement of
beginning a new school term. The brightly smiling faces of our students on screen, and
the active enthusiasm of our dedicated teachers, are combined into a wonderful and
inspiring picture.

My usual walks around the school campus have turned into virtual walkabouts, where |
am able to visit and observe a variety of lessons online. There are numerous lessons
taking place simultaneously across our primary and secondary sections. After visiting
for a whole morning, | had time to observe only half of the e-classes scheduled. |
appreciated, though, the opportunity to experience the lively energy and kindness of
our primary teachers, and the explanations and constant encouragement from our
secondary teachers. It was indeed a beautiful morning of observing and understanding
how our students engage in e-learning. After being noticed by some of the students
and teachers, | was touched by their warm words and greetings posted in the chat. In
my own teaching career that spans decades, | have found an enduring sense of warmth
and community at CKY, which shows itself in how we interact with each other, both in
person and online. | hope all of our students and staff have had a similarly
unforgettable start to the new school year.

The many and various challenges posed in 2020 have allowed each of us to continue to
grow. These challenges connect the hearts and minds of teachers, parents and
children, while also strengthening character and our ability to solve problems.
Adversity must be confronted instead of feared, and we can withstand any test
together before we learn to cherish it.

The theme of this new school year is: “Make the impossible possible”. In this era of
continuous change, we can respond either by becoming better, or being disheartened.
Let us recognise the positives of change, and grasp every new opportunity to achieve
success. Adversity has rapidly driven teaching into a new digital age, urging students to
become more self-disciplined and active learners, while teachers have shown greater
creativity and technological confidence. Let us work together to make the impossible
possible!

| wish you all happiness in life and success at work!

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal
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